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the submission of a certificate from 
the court having jurisdiction over the 
debtor showing the appointment and 
qualification of the trustee, receiver, 
or attorney and that his/her authority 
has not been terminated. In cases pend-
ing before a court of the United States 
(e.g., U.S. District Court or U.S. Bank-
ruptcy Court), an authenticated copy 
of the order approving the bond of the 
trustee, receiver, or attorney will meet 
this requirement. 

(c) Administrative requirements of fil-
ing—(1) General. Except as provided in 
this section, a power of attorney (in-
cluding the declaration of representa-
tive and any other required state-
ment(s)) must be filed in each office of 
the Internal Revenue Service in which 
the recognized representative desires 
to perform one or more of the acts de-
scribed in § 601.504(a). 

(2) Regional offices. If a power of at-
torney (including the declaration of 
representative and any other required 
statement(s)) is filed with the office of 
a district director or with a service 
center which has the matter under con-
sideration, it is not necessary to file a 
copy with the office of a regional com-
missioner which subsequently has the 
matter under consideration unless re-
quested. 

(3) National Office. In case of a re-
quest for a ruling or other matter to be 
considered in the National Office, a 
power of attorney, including the dec-
laration of representative and any 
other required statement(s), must be 
submitted with each request or matter. 

(4) Copy of power of attorney. The In-
ternal Revenue Service will accept ei-
ther the original or a copy of a power 
of attorney. A copy of a power of attor-
ney received by facsimile transmission 
(FAX) also will be accepted. 

(d) Practice by correspondence. If an 
individual desires to represent a tax-
payer through correspondence with the 
Internal Revenue Service, such indi-
vidual must submit a power of attor-
ney, including the declaration of rep-
resentative and any other required 
statement(s), even though no personal 
appearance is contemplated. 

[56 FR 24007, May 28, 1991; 57 FR 27356, June 
19, 1992] 

§ 601.505 Revocation, change in rep-
resentation and substitution or del-
egation of representative. 

(a) By the taxpayer—(1) New power of 
attorney filed. A new power of attorney 
revokes a prior power of attorney if it 
is granted by the taxpayer to another 
recognized representative with respect 
to the same matter. However, a new 
power of attorney does not revoke a 
prior power of attorney if it contains a 
clause stating that it does not revoke 
such prior power of attorney and there 
is attached to the new power of attor-
ney either— 

(i) A copy of the unrevoked prior 
power of attorney; or 

(ii) A statement signed by the tax-
payer listing the name and address of 
each recognized representative author-
ized under the prior unrevoked power 
of attorney. 

(2) Statement of revocation filed. A tax-
payer may revoke a power of attorney 
without authorizing a new representa-
tive by filing a statement of revocation 
with those offices of the Internal Rev-
enue Service where the taxpayer has 
filed the power of attorney to be re-
voked. The statement of revocation 
must indicate that the authority of the 
first power of attorney is revoked and 
must be signed by the taxpayer. Also, 
the name and address of each recog-
nized representative whose authority is 
revoked must be listed (or a copy of the 
power of attorney to be revoked must 
be attached). 

(b) By the recognized representative— 
(1) Revocation of power of attorney. A 
recognized representative may with-
draw from representation in a matter 
in which a power of attorney has been 
filed by filing a statement with those 
offices of the Internal Revenue Service 
where the power of attorney to be re-
voked was filed. The statement must 
be signed by the representative and 
must identify the name and address of 
the taxpayer(s) and the matter(s) from 
which the representative is with-
drawing. 

(2) Substitution or delegation of recog-
nized representative. Any recognized 
representative appointed in a power of 
attorney may substitute or delegate 
authority under the power of attorney 
to another recognized representative if 
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substitution or delegation is specifi-
cally permitted under the power of at-
torney. Unless otherwise provided in 
the power of attorney, a recognized 
representative may make a substi-
tution or delegation without the con-
sent of any other recognized represent-
ative appointed to represent the tax-
payer in the same matter. A substi-
tution or delegation if effected by fil-
ing the following items with offices of 
the Internal Revenue Service where the 
power of attorney has been filed— 

(i) Notice of substitution or delegation. 
A Notice of Substitution or Delegation 
is a statement signed by the recognized 
representative appointed under the 
power of attorney. The statement must 
contain the name and mailing address 
of the new recognized representative 
and, if more than one individual is to 
represent the taxpayer in the matter, a 
designation of which recognized rep-
resentative is to receive notices and 
other written communications; 

(ii) Declaration of representative. A 
written declaration which is made by 
the new representative as required by 
§ 601.502(c); and 

(iii) Power of attorney. A power of at-
torney which specifically authorizes 
the substitution or delegation. 

An employee of a recognized represent-
ative may not be substituted for his/ 
her employer with respect to the rep-
resentation of a taxpayer before the In-
ternal Revenue Service unless the em-
ployee is a recognized representative in 
his/her own capacity under the provi-
sions of § 601.502(b). However, even if 
such employee is not a recognized rep-
resentative in his/her own capacity 
under the provisions of § 601.502(a), that 
individual may be authorized by the 
taxpayer under a tax information au-
thorization to receive and/or inspect 
confidential tax information under the 
provisions of section 6103 of the Inter-
nal Revenue Code and the regulations 
thereunder. 

[56 FR 24007, May 28, 1991, amended at 57 FR 
27356, June 19, 1992] 

§ 601.506 Notices to be given to recog-
nized representative; direct contact 
with taxpayer; delivery of a check 
drawn on the United States Treas-
ury to recognized representative. 

(a) General. Any notice or other writ-
ten communication (or a copy thereof) 
required or permitted to be given to a 
taxpayer in any matter before the In-
ternal Revenue Service must be given 
to the taxpayer and, unless restricted 
by the taxpayer, to the representative 
according to the following procedures— 

(1) If the taxpayer designates more 
than one recognized representative to 
receive notices and other written com-
munications, it will be the practice of 
the Internal Revenue Service to give 
copies of such to two (but not more 
than two) individuals so designated. 

(2) In a case in which the taxpayer 
does not designate which recognized 
representative is to receive notices, it 
will be the practice of the Internal 
Revenue Service to give notices and 
other communications to the first rec-
ognized representative appointed on 
the power of attorney. 

(3) Failure to give notice or other 
written communication to the recog-
nized representative of a taxpayer will 
not affect the validity of any notice or 
other written communication delivered 
to a taxpayer. 

Unless otherwise indicated in the docu-
ment, a power of attorney other than 
form 2848 will be presumed to grant the 
authority to receive notices or other 
written communication (or a copy 
thereof) required or permitted to be 
given to a taxpayer in any matter(s) 
before the Internal Revenue Service to 
which the power of attorney pertains. 

(b) Cases where taxpayer may be con-
tacted directly. Where a recognized rep-
resentative has unreasonably delayed 
or hindered an examination, collection 
or investigation by failing to furnish, 
after repeated request, nonprivileged 
information necessary to the examina-
tion, collection or investigation, the 
Internal Revenue Service employee 
conducting the examination, collection 
or investigation may request the per-
mission of his/her immediate super-
visor to contact the taxpayer directly 
for such information. 
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